## **Inuvialuit Water Board**

June 11, 2014

Mayor Darrel Nasogaluak Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk 158 Igluyuakyuk Lane P.O. Box 120 Tuktoyaktuk, NT X0E 1C0

Dear Mayor Nasogaluak:

## Re: N7L3-0714 - Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk Water Licence

The Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) received the Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk "N7L3-0714 extension request" letter on June 10, 2014. The IWB will not support a further 'extension' being granted to Tuktoyaktuk's municipal water licence. This decision is based on several factors:

- The Board granted the municipality a renewal up to June 30, 2014 as the Hamlet indicated a new solid waste disposal facility would be constructed in the spring of 2014 and the existing licence would require a renewal for the existing facilities and inclusion of the new solid waste disposal facility;
- The Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk was made aware of the water licensing system and timelines, specifically in correspondence from the NWT Water Board dating back to July 9, 2013 and November 19, 2012; and
- 3. The Executive Director of the IWB met with the SAO on this matter in late August of 2013 and reviewed with him the process that must be followed to renew the licence.

All previous correspondence to the Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk with regard to the municipal water licence renewal is on the Inuvialuit Water Board public registry and can be accessed online by going to: <a href="https://www.nwtwb.com">www.nwtwb.com</a>.

The Board will not be granting an extension to the existing water license and suggests a complete application for renewal be submitted to the Board Office in Inuvik as soon as possible.

If you have any questions with regard to this letter, please contact Mardy Semmler, Executive Director, at 867-678-8609.

Yours sincerely,

Dhi Dillon

Eddie T. Dillon Chairperson

Copied to: Lori Fyfe, MACA Regional Superintendent (fax) 867-777-7352

Terry Testart, SAO, Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk - tuksao@northwestel.net